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Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) strongly supports SB112, which would require 
state grant invoices to be paid within 30 days of receipt by the state’s grant-making 
entity. 
 
Maryland’s current ‘prompt pay’ laws do not apply to the reimbursable grant 
agreements that are used with most state grant programs. Delays in receipt of 
promised state dollars directly affect the nonprofit community, as these organizations 
may not have significant cash reserves to foot the bill.  
 
Even prior to the increased needs of the COVID-19 pandemic, a Maryland Nonprofits 
survey completed in 2020 that included more than 700 organizations found that 45% 
had less than 60 days of cash reserve, and a third had less than 30 days. This has only 
been exacerbated over the past three years. 
 
SB112 would require state grants to be promptly paid within 30 days of receiving a 
proper invoice (can be defaulted up to 7 additional days without penalty). If payment 
is not made by this deadline, a 9% interest rate will be accrued per year on the 
amount that is due. Similar prompt payment procedures have already been in place 
for state procurement contracts for roughly 40 years. 
 
A majority of the nonprofits across Maryland provide services for the otherwise 
underserved. On top of the fiscal impact of carrying out their missions, these 
organizations have the same financial obligations as other small businesses including 
rent, payroll, employee benefits, etc. It is imperative that promised state funds are 
paid out to these entities in a timely fashion. 
 
MAP appreciates your consideration and urges the committee to issue a favorable 
report for SB112. 

 
 
Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) is a coalition of service providers, faith communities, 
and advocacy organizations advancing statewide public policies and programs necessary 
to alleviate the burdens faced by Marylanders living in or near poverty, and to address the 
underlying systemic causes of poverty. 
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